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THANKS FOR JOINING US AT KINGWOOD! 
Sundays  

9:00 am - Worship (in-person and streamed online) 
     During Sunday Morning worship there is an attended nursery for ages 0-2. Children’s  
     Worship (ages 3-2nd grade) is in Kingwood Station and dismissal is before the message. 

10:30 am - Bible classes for all ages 

5:00 pm - LifeLinks (small group meetings, various locations) 

Wednesdays  

5:00 pm - Adult textual Bible class 

5:30-6:15 pm - Wednesday night fellowship meal 

6:30 pm - Bible classes for all ages 
——————————————————————————————————————————————— 
If you are interested in learning more about baptism contact Jeff Brown. 

If you want to find your place in the Kingwood family contact David Vaughn. 

Kingwood co-sponsors AGAPE Christian Counselor, Nathan Jernigan, M.A. Licensed Senior 
Psychological Examiner and Licensed Professional Counselor, Stones River Business Center, 
2159 N. Thompson Lane, B-2,  896-1305

FROM THE PREACHER’S DESK

March 3, 2024 
          

      I commented last week that I was tired after hearing Brett mention that 
Kingwood had something going on every day of the coming week during the 
opening to worship. Of course I was joking, but what a tremendous blessing it 
truly is to have so many great opportunities in any given week. This is only made 
possible by the fact that we have so many of you involved in various ministries. It 
is a blessing to watch you engage in these and it’s a blessing to be a small part of 
the work here. Thanks for what you do and let’s keep pressing on! 

     We had a great visit with Jackson Shierling last week concerning our college 
and young adult ministry position. Our search will continue in the coming weeks 
as Jackson has accepted a campus ministry position elsewhere. We are excited 
for them and pray God will bless his new work. We continue to search for 
candidates and we know that God will bring the absolute best fit to us in His 
time. Keep praying as we continue in these early days of our search efforts.  

     Our Candle Wishes party was yesterday and I want to give a huge thanks to 
Melanie Gardner for her incredible leadership of this effort, and to each of you 
who bought presents, donated money, prepared the meal, brought cupcakes, 
and attended the party to support these families. It is always a blessing to see the 
smiles on the faces of these children and I am so thankful that we get this 
chance to celebrate them each March. Thanks again for all those involved.  
         

Welcome To Worship 

Welcome & Announcements 

Song: O Thou Fount Of Every Blessing 

Song: 10,000 Reasons 

Song: I Stand In Awe 

Prayer  

Song: What A Friend We Have In Jesus 

Communion  

Song: When I Survey The Wondrous Cross 

Prayer For Offering 

Dismiss Children’s Worship 

Song: Holy Spirit, Dwell In Me 

Message 

Song: Nothing But The Blood Of Jesus 

Shepherd’s Blessing & Prayer 



This week’s Wednesday Night Meal menu is: 
Mexican pile-on, salad bar, and dessert. 

PRAYER LIST 
Hutchins Shepherding Group 
Jennifer Moore, daughter of Doug & Brenda 
Hutchins , is working with her doctors to 
determine treatment for breast cancer. 
Reynolds Shepherding Group 
Gary Brown has transitioned to hospice care in 
the home. 
Joel Donnell will have neck surgery Tuesday, 
March 12. 
Seigenthaler Shepherding Group 
John Carroll broke his ankle and doctors are 
assessing the need for surgery. 

Continue To Remember  
Barbara Appleton, Earl Beck, Andy Bibb, Virginia 
Black, John Botts, Cindy Brindley, Jackie Coke, 
Bobbie Davis, Dorothy Fann, Jane Gannon, Jim & 
Judy Lee Green, Juanita Haile, Jane Harvey, Billy 
Higginbotham, Carolyn Holmes, Shirley Hood,  Sue 
Kennedy, Billye Nance, Jan Owens, Andrea Powell, 
Elaine Powers, Laurene Ray, Beth Reynolds, 
Margaret Ryan, and David Vaughn. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Congratulations to Adam & Beth Reynolds on the 
birth of their granddaughter, Emma Claire 
Reynolds, born on February 24. She was 8 lbs. 10 
oz., and 20.5 inches long. 

Congratulations to Keith & Elizabeth Stokes on 
the birth of their grandson, Elias Stokes, born on 
February 11! He was 7 lbs. 9 oz., & 18.5 inches long. 

All Ladies are invited to a Bridal Shower for Kara 
Lane, bride-elect to Braxton Langford, today from 
1:30-3 p.m. in the Dorcas Room. Gift registries are 
at Amazon & Target. 
The Benevolence Ministry thanks Kingwood for 
the generous and timely donations of a bed 
frame, couch, and chest of drawers! 

There will be a meeting today at 3:00 p.m. at 
Richard Lyles’ home for anyone interested in 
going on a mission trip to Colombia June 5-12 
(2667 Crosspark Drive, Murfreesboro). 

Thank You Cards: 
Several teachers from Northfield Elementary 
sent cards thanking Kingwood for our support. 

Week of February 25, 2024

A.M. Worship 380 Budget $21,986.00

Bible Class 275 Contribution $22,240.17

Online 45 Variance $254.17

Wednesday 154 YTD Variance -$9,828.48

Mark your calendars for our annual Easter Egg 
Hunts Sunday, March 31! Babies through 2nd 
grade will have their hunt immediately following 
Sunday morning Bible class. 3rd-5th grade will 
have a meal and Glow-In-The-Dark hunt at 5 
p.m. Scan the QR codes above to sign up for 
both events. 

Parents of children participating in the 2nd 
grade and under egg hunt need to bring a 
dozen candy filled (NUT FREE), taped Easter 
eggs per child. Please place them in the basket 
at the Welcome Center by Wednesday, March 27, 
so we make sure we have enough eggs for our 
hunt. Eggs for the Glow-In-The-Dark hunt will be 
provided. 

King’s Kids, our Parents’ Day Out program, is 
enrolling for the Fall! Please contact Amy Nelson 
at kingwoodkids@comcast .net for more 
information.

WAYS TO SERVE 
Food Pantry Needs: spam, chicken noodle soup, 
tomato soup, vegetable soup, and chili. 

March Sunday Transportation: Chris Garner 

Doors of Hope volunteers for March 11: Ann 
Zimmermann, Brenda Hutchins, Juanita Pryor, 
Melanie Gardner, and Janet Swift. 

Thank you, Kingwood, for making the Candle 
Wishes birthday party another success! Over 
forty families enjoyed a meal provided by our 
Food Ministry, cupcakes from volunteers, and 
gifts for the birthday children provided by you! 

The Portico Baby Boutique has an immediate 
need for baby wipes, baby shampoo, and baby 
wash. Please place donations in the labeled 
basket at Donation Station. 

Raiders For Christ, an MTSU Campus Ministry, 
will host their annual fundraising dinner 
Saturday, March 16, at 5:00 p.m., in the fellowship 
hall. Contact shelly@raidersforchrist.com if you 
would like to attend. 

The Honduras Mission Team will host a Mission 
Kitchen fundraising luncheon today following 
Bible classes. Any donations received will go 
toward the team’s expenses. The menu is chicken 
Alfredo, spaghetti, green beans, fruit, and dessert. 

Kingwood provides weekend food bags for 
students in need at Christiana Elementary in the 
ATLAS Program. If you would like to contribute to 
help us finish out this school year, please put your 
donation in the blue lockbox outside the church 
office (labeled “Atlas”). 

Anyone willing to share a meal with Ricardo 
Maia can sign up at Sign-Up Central. 

Serving at Kingwood

March 3 March 10

Prayer John Zimmermann Knox Appleton

Communion Jason Lane Shane Reese

Offering 
Counters

Adam Reynolds 
Wendell Brown

Rachel Peck 
Keith Stokes

Northside 
Sunday AM

Hutchins 
Shep. Group

Lane  
Shep. Group

KSM will have a game night tonight from 
5-7:30. Dinner will be provided.  
Upcoming Events: 
March 17 - KSM Devo 
March 24 - KSM Lunch Out
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